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	LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force

On Tuesday, Metro Planning and Government Relations staff attended the second meeting of the LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force. This group was reconvened at the request of Councilman Bill Rosendahl to evaluate possible extensions of the Metro Green Line to Los Angeles International Airport (LAX). Representatives were in attendance from the offices of Councilman Rosendahl, Assemblyman Ted Lieu, Congresswoman Jane Harmon as well as the FTA, LADOT, LA City Planning and the Transit Coalition. Los Angeles World Airport (LAWA) staff reminded members that the purpose of the Task Force is to consider possible Green Line Extensions for inclusion in the LAX Masterplan EIR/EIS.
LAWA staff presented a number of conceptual alternatives in addition to the previously approved LAX People Mover Alternative. Proposals to extend the Green Line include the alignment that was cleared in Metro’s 1994 EIR along Century Boulevard, a 98th Street alignment and various options that provided direct connection to the Central Terminal Area. Metro staff provided technical comments on LAWA’s proposals and asked questions about the likelihood of overcoming previous FAA objections to light rail alignments adjacent to the South Runway. Metro staff also reminded Task Force members that this line is not included in the current adopted Long Range Transportation Plan. Metro staff will continue to meet with LAWA representatives to ensure that all reasonable transit alternatives are considered and that the extension of the Metro Green line is not precluded in the future. The next Task Force meeting is scheduled for May 29th.
L.A. City Council Approves Wilshire Blvd. Peak Period End-to-End Bus Lanes and Removing West L.A. Segment
The Los Angeles City Council (Council) today approved a series of Transportation Committee recommendations, as amended, on the Wilshire Boulevard Bus Lanes which included directing the City’s Department of Transportation (LADOT) to implement peak period end-to-end bus lanes on Wilshire Boulevard.  The Council directed LADOT staff to report back in 45 days with funding information and a project implementation plan as well as identifying a source to fund public outreach for the project.  The Council also approved the LADOT recommendation that they be directed to remove the existing one-mile peak period bus lanes between Barrington Avenue and Centinela Avenue in West Los Angeles and replace them with mixed flow lanes during the peak periods.  This bus lane segment would be restored in the future in coordination with implementation of other portions of the end-to-end bus lanes.  The City is looking to Metro to fund the engineering and construction of the peak period bus only lanes which they estimates will cost $16.5 million.  This project is in Metro’s Long Range Transportation Plan.
Pomona Freeway Carpool Lane Project Groundbreaking
Today, Supervisor Antonovich, Director Fasana, Director Failing and I attended the groundbreaking event to help mark the beginning of the Pomona Freeway carpool/HOV project.  The project is a cooperative effort between Metro and Caltrans, with funding from federal, state and local resources for air-quality and other environmental studies, design and right-of-way construction.  When completed in December 2010, this new carpool lane will ease the burden of commuting for the estimated 211,000 commuters it carries daily between downtown Los Angeles and the San Gabriel Valley and Riverside and San Bernardino counties. By relieving traffic, it will also help protect the air from pollution by speeding up the steady stream of trucks that travel it daily, carrying goods from the ports of Los Angeles and Long Beach to the rest of the country.
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Central City Association’s Housing, Land Use & Development and Transportation & Infrastructure Committees Special Joint Meeting
On Friday, May 4th the Central City Association's (CCA) Housing, Land Use & Development and Transportation & Infrastructure Committees will hold a special joint meeting for their members regarding the Congestion Mitigation Fee.  The CCA has asked me to speak on the current study Metro is conducting to determine the feasibility of implementing a fee on all new development projects to fund traffic mitigation projects throughout Los Angeles County.  This is an opportunity for CCA to comment on the proposal, which could have a significant impact on the development community.
Union Station Security Exercise
Last Saturday’s exercise was the transit industry’s largest multi-agency drill since the September 11, 2001 attacks. Participating agencies included the Transportation Security Administration, Metro’s Security Department, Metro’s and Metrolink’s Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department (LASD) units, Los Angeles Fire Department, Los Angeles Police Department, Los Angeles Airport Police and Amtrak Police Department.  We estimated approximately 250 officers took part in the exercise, which lasted from 7 a.m. to noon.

Deputies from Metro’s LASD Transit Services Bureau (TSB) and Metro Security officers screened bus and rail passengers and pedestrians—and their luggage—as well as vehicles entering the Union Station Gateway (USG) complex. K-9 units also were a key part of the exercise. The dogs examined luggage that participating passengers placed in the aisle of rail cars. Dogs from the TSB and Los Angeles Police Department discovered a mock explosive device at the Alameda Street entrance to Union Station.

According to the exercise’s scenario, the Department of Homeland Security had raised its threat level to “red,” following a coordinated terrorist attack on a commuter rail system somewhere in the United States.  None of the “terrorist teams” were successful in penetrating security forces to place mock explosive devices in five critical areas inside USG. Most of the “terrorist teams” were “captured” on Metrolink trains.
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